*Gentle Reminder For Tuition Fees( Kindly ignore, if already paid)*

Dear Parents,

We hope you are safe and healthy. This message is regarding the school fees. The School
Education Department has directed schools vide Circular no. 1-Edu Of 2020 14/05/2020 to
charge TUITION FEES on a monthly basis.

You are therefore requested to kindly clear your tuition fee and pending fees if any, through
online mode.

For online deposition of fees, kindly visit www.onlinesbi.com and follow the below mentioned
process:

Open web portal www.onlinesbi.com > click on STATE BANK COLLECT menu > Tick the terms
and conditions checkbox > Proceed > Select state - Jammu & Kashmir > Select Institute Type -
Educational Institute > GO > Select - DPS - A Unit of Rajput Charitable Trust from Drop down
menu > SUBMIT > Select Payment Category - For Fee Period > Fill the required information of
the student > SUBMIT > Fill the information to confirm > CONFIRM > Select the payment mode >
Make payment > Take the printout of your e-receipt after successful transaction for your record.

Or, take a screenshot of the e- receipt and mail the same to:

jammu.dps@gmail.com

For any problem faced during online payment, please write your concern to the school mail:
jammu.dps@gmail.com

Or call: Mr R.C.Gupta ji- 94191 01538

Ms.Moninder Kour- 7006472872

Mr. Vinod Mehra -9858212386
Looking forward to your support and cooperation to do our best for our children.
Principal

DPS Jammu



